Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for October 15, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

October 15, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The October 15, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:02 PM by Vice Chair Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Public Hearing for UCC Ordinance 2006

Mr. Boland opened the hearing for a proposed ordinance amending the UCC and Property Maintenance ordinance. Mr. Boland introduced 6 exhibits into the record: the notice to consider adoption of the ordinance, proof of publication, the public hearing notice and proof of publication, letter to the law library with a copy of the ordinance and the text of the ordinance. Mr. Weller moved to adopt the ordinance, Mrs. McGrath seconded. Motion passed 4-0. The hearing was concluded at 7:15PM. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS- Commissioner Leinbach from Berks County will attend the meeting on December 17th to update the Board on what is going on with the County. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of October 1, 2008. Motion passed 4-0.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of October 7, 2008. Motion passed 3-0-1. Mr. Stepp abstained. 
FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, to approve the following disbursements:


Disbursements:
$326,833.38 General Fund




$  39,228.54 Sewer Fund

$    3,208.60 EDU Fund 

$    4,852.14 Liquid Fuels 

$374,122.66 Total  


Sewer Transfer for administrative costs $95,172.00 

 Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the Wexcon payment from the last meeting as the Conservation District issue has been resolved. Motion passed 4-0. 
The Treasurer’s report and Tax Collector’s report for September was presented to the Board. 

The Treasurer presented lease options for a new communications module for the phone system. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve a five year lease at $321 per month to upgrade the phone system. Motion passed 4-0. 

FIRE COMPANIES REPORT 
Amity Fire Company representative stated the new rescue truck was being painted. He also had questions about the EMS tax and how that would effect he fire company’s donations. Mr. Yanos stated that the Township’s budget is very tight but that they are working on how to come up with the money in the future. The Manager stated that the Township has only collected 49% of the budgeted revenue from the EMS tax because of changes in the law. Because it was a new tax, it was difficult to project accurate revenues. 
PLANNING COMMISSION

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90-day extension for Fisher Self Storage West. Motion passed 4-0. 

David Hope from American Crane presented their land development plan for final approval. He requested waivers for a final/preliminary plan and to use gravel instead of macadam for the truck parking area. He requested final plan approval. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the preliminary/ final plan and grant the two waivers. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve escrow release #1 for Hearthstone at Amity as per LTL’s letter. Motion passed 4-0. 

EDAC 

Robert Elsas of the EDAC reported that they are working on a marketing brochure for Amity Township. He would have it by the next meeting. He presented their Economic Development Plan slides. The EDAC discussed streamlining the development process and expressed their desire to adopt the Limerick process. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to see how the Reading Hospital development proceeds before changing anything. Mr. Boland stated that the Township has been very cooperative with developers and sometimes the developer slows things down. Oddvar Norheim of the EDAC stated he felt the ordinance needed to be changed, that it was too redundant. Mr. Weller stated that a revised ordinance may not necessarily speed things up. Mr. Elsas stated that the EDAC wants to group properties in 20 acre lots so the Township can attract developments. The EDAC discussed the proposed western industrial zone. They would like to adopt a business campus concept that would commit the developer to a certain type use. It would provide for performance incentives for the creation of jobs. The amount of impervious surfaces could be modified for projects that create jobs. The EDAC would also like to amend their bylaws to allow for a non-voting member from Exeter and Douglass Townships. Mr. Yanos was concerned about Exeter “poaching” developers. Mr. Boland stated that the Board wanted to originally confine the members to the Daniel Boone School district. The Manager, speaking as a resident at 501 Bramblewood, stated he would be interested in speaking to anyone that would facilitate economic development in the Township. He would like to see some part of the 6.93 mils that go to the County be directed in this area. Mr. Elsas stated that if Exeter doesn’t join Amity’s group, they will form their own. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to amend the bylaws as presented. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the concept of the Economic Development Plan. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos stated he thought it would be a good idea for the Board, the Planning Commission and the EDAC to meet to come up with a framework for the Business Campus zone. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to send the Westminster Township ordinance to the Planning Commission to consider the creation of a new business campus zoning district. And authorized the expenditure of money to advertise a special meeting if needed. Motion passed 4-0. November 18th was scheduled for the special meeting. 
EAC 

Mr. Stepp reported that the EAC had met and discussed ways to increase recycling. They had discussed talking with the Superintendent of Schools and the School Board to have recycling in the schools. Mr. Yanos suggested having Hess and Reading Hospital developments plan facilities to collect recyclables. Mr. Stepp stated that the EAC had agreed to work more closely with Kathie Benson on recycling. Mrs. McGrath suggested a personal visit might encourage compliance. The Manage stated he was working on getting a permitted site for Amity’s leaf collection. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to adopt Resolution 08-12 closing Monocacy Hill during hunting season. Motion passed 4-0. 

Zoning Hearing Board Applicant Mr. Pestcoe had sent in a letter of interest in serving on the Zoning Hearing Board. The Manager asked him if he knew what was expected of him. Mr. Pestcoe stated he was familiar with municipal procedures and would be available to attend meetings. Mr. Weller asked him if he would attend the Center for Community Involvement’s course on zoning. He replied he would. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to appoint Mr. Pestcoe to fill the vacated term of Mahlon Boyer expiring in 2010. Motion passed 4-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

None
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Mr. Weber stated that they are reviewing the Reading Hospital and Hess plans. The Windsor bills for Maplewood Drive are still not correct and have not been approved. 
NEW BUSINESS

Shelves for Cinder Boxes   Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the purchase. Motion passed 4-0. 
Fire Marshall Job Description    Mr. Lyon suggested that there should be job descriptions for the Assistant Fire Marshals. He stated that if the individual had certifications, copies should be kept at the Township offices. Mr. Lyon asked how the fire marshal works with the police. The Chief replied that the fire marshal does not have arrest powers, he would have to work with the police to arrest and package evidence. Mr. Lyon asked what determines when to bring in the state fire police investigator. The Chief stated they would be brought in for a major case, requested by the police. Mr. Boland stated he would review the description.  

Police Pension Amendment  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the solicitor to amend the police pension ordinance as recommended by the actuary.  Motion passed 4-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 
Mr. Lyon  reported that he had attended the Boone Area Library’s breakfast. Library representatives reported that the library will not close. 
Mr. Lyon presented a letter from the code enforcement officer regarding 36 Pennsylvania Ave. in Monocacy Station. The owner has until October 31 to respond with a compliance date, otherwise the Township will expect compliance within 6 months. 

The Manager reported that he had received 16 proposals for the Leaf Creek Trail study. The subcommittee had selected four and those selected will present to the general committee on November 11th. 

Mr. Lyon reported that the repair to 118 Russell Ave had gone well. 

The Manager reported that the Tornettas of 442 Properties were interested in meeting with staff and consultants to discuss an overlay district requiring specific acreage and frontage on 422. The Tornettas offered to pay the consultants fees. The consensus of the Board was to allow the meeting. 

The Manager reported speaking to one snow plowing vendor who seemed interested in providing services to the Township. 

Maplewood assessment bills are being formalized and will be mailed soon. The first payment will not be due until January 1. Mr. Boland approved as long as the ordinance was adopted prior to January 1. 

The Township is still waiting for the executed Union Township Intermunicipal Agreement. They expect to sign at the November 13th meeting. 
Mr. Lyon reported that he had about half of the appraisals for the rights of way for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor. Mr. Boland will be present at some of the meetings with property owners. 
The Chiefs Association is ready to start talking to the Township regarding the applicants. Mr. Lyon stated he was working on a job description for the chief position. 
Mr. Hurley of Country Lane asked to put up a school bus stop sign on 662. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the permit for the sign from PennDot. Mr. Hurley will pay for the sign. 

The Monocacy Hill Forest Stewardship Committee will see a draft presentation of the plan at their November meeting. The formal plan will be presented in January.  
Mr. Lyon presented the Open Records Policy for review drafted by Mr. Boland. The policy needs to be in effect by January 1. 

Mr. Lyon stated he had received a complaint regarding the noise from the PA system for Blazer Midget football. He cited the ordinance which states the organization could be exempt from the noise ordinance. He said the Board could ask the group to set up their system and test it to see if it complied with the ordinance. The Board thought the group was asked to reposition and tone down the system. The Manager will follow up with Randy Stevens to see if any changes were made. 

Mr. Lyon brought up the letter from the County District Attorney regarding the video system. He presented a proposal to have a video line run to the administrative side. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to accept Option 1 at a cost of $1278 from Berkshire Systems. Motion passed 4-0. 
Chief of Police  
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to execute the annual agreement with the Animal Rescue League. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to execute the agreement with the Council of Chemical Abuse. Motion passed 4-0. 

Supervisors
Mr. Yanos asked about Greystone Capital Partners wanting a meeting to discuss their development. He asked the Board if anyone had a problem with two supervisors and staff meeting with the developer. Mrs. McGrath stated she didn’t have a problem if it would create a better development.   

PUBLIC COMMENT

EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 9:37PM on motion by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

